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November 4, 2015 
 

M E M O R A N D U M 
 
To:  Brian Hunt, BSEACD 

From:  Thomas Grimshaw 
Subject: Notes from Meeting on November 3, 2015 

Thank you again for giving me permission to work in the “guest room” of BSEACD offices 
yesterday. During my visit, we covered several topics, which are summarized as follows: 

1. BBH will scan measured section for Kuykendahl property and email to TWG for 
inclusion in trip report – and a future report to accompany the Mountain City geologic 
quadrangle map. 

2. The trip to Halifax and former GLO property will be split into two trips. BBH to contact 
Halifax Ranch. TWG to contact Hank Smith at the City of Kyle. 

3. Detailed plans were made for outcrop checks in the Blanco River gorge1. Tentative date 
was set for December 1 for the Halifax Ranch trip. The former GLO tract will be visited 
later. 

4. A strategy was arrived at for transferring air photo mapping to a topographic base map 
without having to use GIS. This strategy involves primarily using Google Maps and will 
be developed in more detail later. 

5. The strategy also includes provision for including subsurface information from BSEACD 
files. 

6. The Austin West quad and Rapid City East and West quads were discussed as “target” 
examples for the Mountain City quad geologic map, but with an accompanying report. 

7. A Dropbox folder was established for significant data files related to the Mountain City 
quad mapping project. 

Please let me know if I missed or misconstrued anything. 

 
 

                                                
1 This part of the Mountain City mapping will likely rely heavily on previous work by BSEACD and others, as the 
geology has been well characterized in the past.  


